INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
DATE: January 5, 2015
TO: Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
FROM: Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel MP' &

SUBJECT:  Notice of Claim of Enterprise Rent-a-Car
Date of Loss: May 29, 2013

I request that this matter be referred to the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services
for approval of a settlement to be paid by the Wisconsin County Mutual Insurance Company in
the amount of $3772.79 to Enterprise Rent-a-Car for property damage to their vehicle.

This accident took place on May 29, 2013 in the north bound lanes of Howell Ave in the tunnel.

General Mitchell Airport has their own County employed paint crew who paint the runway lines
at the airport. As the crew was traveling on Howell Ave., they did not secure a few of the paint
cans and the cans fell from the County truck and onto the roadway. The claimant’s vehicle ran

over the spilled paint.

The claimant’s vehicle is a 2013 Ford F150. The yellow paint covered a majority of the right
side of the vehicle from the front fender, wheel wells and quarter panel.

The adjustor for Wisconsin County Mutual has agreed with Enterprise Rent-a-Car to recommend
settlement for this amount. Our office agrees with this recommendation.

e Raisa Koltun
Kelly Bablitch
Alexis Gassenhuber
Erica Hayden



